
 

        The Sixteenth Sunday In Ordinary Time 

Sunday 17th of July 2022 
    Parish of Dunshaughlin and Culmullen 

Website www.dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie 
 

           Webcam - dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie/our-parish/webcam 
Parish Office; Pastoral Centre (Monday – Friday 10am until 2pm) 

Phone 01 8259114 or email office@dcparish.ie 
Pastoral Centre: Phone 01 802 4780 or email pcmanager@dcparish.ie 

Religious Shop; open everyday in the Pastoral Centre 
Fr. Seán Henry P.P. 01 - 825 9114 Fr. Joseph Clavin A.P. 01 - 824 1976 

Dunshaughlin Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 7pm, Sundays 9 am, 12 noon 
Culmullen Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 6pm, Sunday 10:30am 
Weekday Masses: Culmullen 9am, Dunshaughlin 10am     
Rosary: recited each morning in Dunshaughlin before 10am Mass, Tuesday at 7pm 
Confessions:  Saturday 12noon - 1pm.  
Eucharistic Adoration: Dunshaughlin: Tuesdays 10:30am until 2 pm; 7-9 pm    
Culmullen: Thursdays 9:30am until 11 am 
Baptisms: Dunshaughlin Church: First Saturday and Fourth Sunday of the month. 
Culmullen Church: Second Sunday of the month. Ceremonies are at 2pm.  

Mass Intentions for the coming week 
Saturday 16

th
 July Cul Vigil 6pm -  Laurence and Polly Geraghty, also Harry Clarke 

Saturday 16
th

 July Dunsh Vigil 7pm -  Pauline O’Sullivan (Months Memory) 
Sunday 17

th
 July Dunsh 9am Mary and John Flanagan and Deceased members. 

Sunday 17
th

 July Cul 10:30am  Deirdre Murray;                         Evelyn Corrigan 
Sunday 17

th
 July Dunsh 12noon - Bernard Kenny, 

Eugene and Mary Gilsenan, also Angela and Thomas Skelly, 
Friday 22

nd
 of July  Dunsh 10am -  James, Catherine, John Donnelly and James Jr 

   

Saturday 23
rd

 July Cul Vigil 6pm -  Christopher and Mary Lynch 
Saturday 23

rd
 July Dunsh Vigil 7pm -  Christina Weafer, her sons Martin and David 

Sunday 24
th

 July Dunsh 12noon - Joan Gondas;            Mary Carey;          
Richard and Elizabeth Blake, their son Martin 

 

 

Special Ministers of the Eucharist 
We welcome 15 new Special Ministers of the Eucharist who will be commissioned for 
service at the Altar. The Commissioning Ceremony will take place after the Gospel at the 
Vigil Mass this Saturday at 7 pm. We welcome the new ministers and congratulate them on 
their commissioning. We ask the Lord to bless them as they begin the ministry.  
We thank all of our Special Ministers and Readers who make a vital contribution to the 
Liturgy at Sunday and Weekday Masses.  
 
 

Prayer over the New Ministers 

Dear friends in Christ you are entrusted with administering the Eucharist, with taking 
communion to the sick. In this ministry you must be examples of Christian living in faith and 
conduct; you must strive to grow in holiness through the Sacrament of unity and love. 
Remember that though many we are one body because we share the one bread and one cup. As 
ministers of Holy Communion, be therefore especially observant, of the Lord’s command to 
love your neighbour. For when he gave his body as food to his disciples he said to them. ‘This is 
my commandment, that you should love one another as I have loved you. 
 
 

Welcome to the Community of Faith – Recently Baptised 

Stella Smith, Robert Smith College Park and Carly O’Reilly, Culmullen. 
fgtjhjghjhjjhg 



Young Adults Retreat (Age 18 – 40) 
Takes place on Saturday the 23rd of July starting at 10 am with Mass in St Mary’s Church 
Navan and then to Parish Room at rear of Church. A prayerful informative day, with 
testimonies from people in various Christian vocations: Married life, Priesthood, Single life, 
Religious life, talk on discernment, Adoration, confession, personal help if desired, walk and 
chat. Cost Donation (lunch & tea breaks) Finishes at 5pm Contact Sr Úna 090 6481666 or John 
087 2478519 or you can email youthretreats@gmail.com   
 

Annual Grandparents Pilgrimage to Knock: Sunday, 24th of July. Telephone 086 396 3103. 
 

Meath Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock 
Takes place on Sunday the 14th of August. The Pilgrimage will be led by Bishop Thomas 
Deenihan. Anointing of the Sick is at 2:30 pm and Mass then at 3pm. All welcome. 
 

Parish Retreat 
Faith Formation Committee have organised a Retreat for lay people from the Parish in An 
Tobar, Ardbraccan, Navan on weekend 5th to 7th August. If you would like to recharge your 
spiritual batteries, please contact Darina by email on faithformation.dcparish.ie for full details 
and to book a place. See poster on notice board for further details also. 
 

Lough Derg 
3 Day Pilgrimage continues until Monday the 15th of August. Booking advised. Concessions are 
available for students, seniors and groups. For more information please telephone 071 986 1518 
(From NI: 028 6863 2391) or you can also visit loughderg.org 
 

French Exchange 
A Catholic family from Normandy, have made contact asking if boys, aged 13 to 15 years old 
would be interested in an exchange with boys of similar age in France. This would involve 
corresponding in French and English for mutual benefit of both. If any family is interested 
please Contact Fr Sean at the Parish Office. 
 

IPB All-Island Pride of Place  
Dunshaughlin has been nominated by Meath County Council to represent Meath in the IPB All-
Island Pride of Place Awards, which encompasses the activities of the entire community. The 
event is being co-ordinated by Dunshaughlin Tidy Towns Group. We invite community groups 
and individuals to attend the event in Dunshaughlin Community College, Drumree Road on the 
afternoon of Wednesday the 27th of July when we will greet the adjudicators and collectively 
endeavour to demonstrate the wealth of community spirit and resilience in Dunshaughlin. 

 

Ordination to the Priesthood 

Rev. Barry White will be ordained a priest this Sunday at 3 pm in the Cathedral of Christ the 
King, Mullingar by Bishop Thomas Deenihan, Bishop of Meath and he will celebrate his First 
Mass of Thanksgiving in the Church of St Louis and St Mary, Rathkenny at 7 pm on Monday, 
July 18th. This is a very special celebration in the life of Barry, his parents Maree and Paddy and 
sister Niamh, his family, his native parish of Rathkenny, and for the Diocese of Meath.  
All are most welcome to attend these ceremonies.    

Prayer for Vocations 
God our Father, send workers into your harvest. 
May the Spirit we received in baptism 
Touch the hearts of many 
To offer themselves in priesthood, religious life 
And other forms of service. 
Give the parents and families of our diocese 
The wisdom and courage to support young people 
In searching for and following the call of God in their lives    


